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NEXT STEPS 
May 27, 2020 

 
For about a month, the church board and pastors have been praying and thinking about the 
steps forward as restrictions on gathering are loosened. Consultation with other church 
leaders and our denominational leaders has been conducted. Close attention to the regular BC 
government updates has been paid. Numerous online articles and leadership blogs from key 
church leaders in North America have been read or viewed. The thoughts of various people in 
the congregation have been heard. 
 
As of May 19, the BC government permitted face-to-face gatherings of up to 50 people with 
appropriate two-metre social distance. Dr. Bonnie Henry, the BC Medical Officer, has also 
stated that gatherings above 50 will not be possible until a vaccine for COVID-19 is available. 
Most likely, this means gathering as we did at the beginning of this year will not be possible 
until next year. Just saying this raises many challenges and emotions, doesn’t it? 
 
When the no-gathering restrictions first occurred in mid-March, churches in BC (and across the 
world) were suddenly faced with significant challenges, challenges requiring almost instant 
adaptation and planning and new ways of thinking about fellowship, care for one another, 
connection with one another, and pastoral leadership. Trinity was no different. Small group 
gatherings, the Hour of Prayer each Saturday morning, discipleship classes, New Life 
Fellowship, youth and young adult ministries, and church board meetings, to name but a few, 
moved to Zoom. Most noticeably, within a week, we migrated from face-to-face services on 
March 15th to our first online services on March 22nd. These rapid changes forced us to learn 
new skills and adapt to online technology. In some cases, the changes have felt restrictive, but 
in other cases they have opened new effective patterns of ministry and will probably become 
integral to our future life and leadership (let’s face it, Zoom meetings do cut down travel time 
and length of meetings). 
 
COVID-19 has brought much pain. Lives has been lost and lives transformed. Among our 
congregation there has been loss of connection, association, movement, fellowship, income, 
and employment. For others in our congregation, workloads and personal stress have 
increased significantly, home has become the workplace, and anxiety and depression have 
overwhelmed some. The need for care and connection are especially important. 
 
The question now is when and how we re-engage face-to-face. 
 
Presently, our online video services are effective. We regularly hear of people viewing the 
services who have not attended a church service, including family of church members. The 
online services have meant some church members are now able to have spiritual 
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conversations with their families that were previously more difficult. Our services are 
consistently viewed by more people than attend on a Sunday. The services can be viewed by 
those who are shut-in and those who remain anxious and nervous about face-to-face 
gatherings. We have also developed skills that will prove most useful in the future. 
 
Returning to face-to-face services raises important considerations, including 

 adequate sanitization 

 social distancing limitations 

 concerns about singing and the spread of the virus 

 how to manage attendance 

 record-keeping of names and contact details of everyone who might attend for infection 
“tracing” purposes (as per BC Government guidelines) 

 pedestrian “flow” through the building 

 issues connected to childcare and Sunday School 

 our public witness to church neighbours and authorities 

 size of our congregation (it is greater than 50) 

 protection for the vulnerable and concern for the elderly and anxious 
 
Other options, including streaming services and multiple services, have been considered. To do 
these with any degree of quality and consistency will require considerable planning, 
organization, coordination, resourcing, management of time, availability of volunteers, and 
additional technologies. 
 
The board and pastors have decided that in the coming weeks, our services will remain online 
only. Each of us will have different opinions about this, but we appreciate your patience, 
prayer, and graciousness. How long we continue with only online services will be regularly 
reviewed by the pastors and board. 
 
But this does not mean we cannot meet face-to-face. The board and pastors see a more 
important need than weekly face-to-face services. This need is fellowship. We miss one 
another, and our faith is always best expressed in meaningful relationship. So, to begin, the 
pastors and board will open up our Saturday morning “Hour of Prayer” to face-to-face on 
Saturday, June 6. This will be held in the gym and observe strict social distance. Importantly, 
we aim to have our face-to-face prayer time with an online prayer gathering on Zoom. 
 
Once our prayer meeting has resumed, other opportunities for people to gather safely for 
much needed fellowship can occur on the church premises. The gym and the lounge will be 
available. There will be restrictions on the type of use and availability. Guidelines for use will 
be available from the church office and these must be followed. It will be very important to 
check with the church office first about availability. At the present time, there is no plan to 
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open the sanctuary or Trinity House. With the approach of warmer, drier days, smaller 
fellowship gatherings outside will also be possible.  
 
In the longer term, the board and pastors will begin the adventure of seeking the Lord as to 
what he wants to teach us, show us, change among us, revive within us, and help us leave 
behind as a result of COVID-19. Every church leader and Christian leadership forum we have 
consulted proposes that these days, as tough and as heart-breaking as they are, provide a 
God-given opportunity to move churches forward into neighbourhood mission, deeper 
community, greater generosity, more effective discipleship, and a closer walk with Jesus. In 
these days, God is calling the church – all churches – to be transformed. The ways we were will 
no longer be the way God wants us. We are entering a “new normal” and we’re not yet sure 
what this looks like. But God is at work, and for this we are very grateful. 
 
Thank you. 
 
Pastor Callum on behalf of the Church Board and Pastors 


